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Nicole Garcia

Queens Borough Commissioner

NYC Department of Transportation
120-55 Queens Boulevard, Room 285
Kew Gardens, New York 11424

RE: Letter of Support for Sunnyside Shines (BID) Request for Open Street on 46'" Street
between Queens Boulevard and Greenpoint Avenue

Dear Commissioner Garcia,

On April 4, 2023, the Transportation Committee of Community Board 2 met to discuss the
request by Sunnyside Shines (BID) for an Open Street on 46! Street between Queens Boulevard
and Greenpoint Avenue.

At that meeting, with a quorum present a motion was made and seconded to send a letter of
support for Sunnyside Shines (BID) request for an open street on 46" Street between Queens
Boulevard and Greenpoint Avenue with the caveat that the determination of the movement of

the loading zone would be recommended by DOT. All were in favor by a show of hands with
none opposed and no abstentions.

Thank you for your review of this matter and if you have any questions, please contact my
office at (718) 533-8773.

Sincerely,

Degrz‘a Maréeié Kleinert

District Manager
DMK/mag

Cc: Danielle Brecker, Chairperson, Community Board 2
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Sheila Lewandowski, Co-Chair, Transportation Committee
Tom Mituzas, Co-Chair, Transportation Committee

Jason Banrey, NYC Department of Transportation

Cristy Vanterpool-Germain, NYC Department of Transportation
Dirk McCall de Paloma, Sunnyside Shines BID

Letter of Support — Sunnyside Shines BID Open Street 46' Street.



